

Av. Presidente Vargas, 463 - 7º Andar - Centro Rio de Janeiro, RJ - CEP 20071-908



(21) 2507-3143 / 2507-3195 www.cbda.org.br / cbda@cbda.com.br



Rio de Janeiro, February the 16<sup>th</sup> of 2022.

Ref. nº 033/2022 **LFC** 

Dear Brent Nowicky,

I understand that some discussions are underway about reformulations of the World Championships and other FINA competitions to meet the demands of the Reform Committee of President Husain Al-Musallam in a process of modernization of our sport, to which we are 100% in agreement.

However, one of the issues that was passed on to us is a reformulation of events referring to the World Aquatics Championships to be held in Budapest from June 18th to July 3rd.

This discussion talks about the suppression of the 25 km event, the traditional event of the modality, the first to be instituted at the World Championships in 1991 and which has already given Brazilian swimming four gold medals in FINA World Championships.

Thus, just reinforcing our unrestricted support for every decision of the current management, it is up to us to indicate that such a dispute (25km) is of paramount importance for our sport. Please don't give up the most traditional competition of this great event.

Yours Faithfully

ando Coelho de Oliveira

President

Renato Cordani **Vice President** 











